

Plymouth Owner's Club

The Colonial Region



Colonial Town Crier

August 2024

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Our last club meeting was the HVFD car show in May 2024 in Hancock, Mass.

Don and I were the only attendees and the weather was cool and windy. Many members had not yet brought out their antiques for the year. Hancock's also as far west as possible without entering NY state.

The planned meet for June was a lunch and a trip to the Vintage Radio & Communications Museum in Windsor CT. Only 4 members were attending, so it was postponed until August 18. There was no planned meet for July because of the heat. This is the new reality.

So the August meet will be the same . Lunch at Sophia's Restaurant and then on to the museum.

Meet at 11:00 at Sophia's Restaurant and please let Jane know if you plan to come. Details and directions are on our web site. Jane's contact info is at the bottom of this page. Lunch is off the menu and the museum is self pay. \$7 seniors and \$10 reg. If time is tight, you can always choose one or the other. No need to RSVP prior to the 16th.

The summer is going fast, so hopefully the weather will be OK to drive those classics but you can always come in the air conditioned vehicle.

Lanny is doing some kind of article about our 50th Anniversary Celebration. Watch the next Bulletin.

News: The Barracuda Club is joining ranks with the Plymouth Owner's Club. Not sure how this works yet.

It's really sad how geographically separated the club members are. We miss out on so much. Steve Warhol has sent us a list of his top choices for car shows through September. Don has posted the list on our club web site. We might choose one for a group gathering. Feel free to suggest or add.

We have an interested party coming Saturday to possibly buy the 1919 Dodge Brothers touring car. It only gets driven once a year and not far. Don's having sentimental moments.

Judy

Colonial Region website - www.plymouthcarclub.com

President-Judy Whitman, PO Box 1086, 3326 Hancock Rd. Hancock, MA. 01237 (413-738-5322) gwebigman@gmail.com Secretary-Jane & Don Palmer, 184 Buff Cap Rd., Tolland, CT. 06084 (860-875-0022) 184palmer@comcast.net Treasurer- Bob Cook, 175 Putnam Hill Rd., Sutton, MA. 01590-1118, (508-865-4111) cook4111@hotmail.com